Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for helping partner with us to reach the people of Kosrae. Having many individuals and churches praying for our ministry and for us is a great blessing. In our last letter, we asked prayer for the salvation of a young man by the name of Travis. We appreciate your prayers. Just this week Travis asked Jesus to become his Lord and Savior! God has been blessing this summer and this past week has been the highlight of the season.

After our youth camp this summer, we started to see a revival break out in our young people. They have been memorizing large portions of Scripture, inviting friends to church, and learning more about God's Word. It amazes me what a little time and investment in the life of a young person can do! God has opened up some new doors and new families for us to visit. Some of the youth come from the national church, but they come to our church Sunday night, Wednesday night, and youth group on Thursday. We have been able to give each a Bible and have seen God work in their lives. We cannot wait to see how God will use them!

Travis has been faithfully attending our services and salvation has been presented many times. Growing up in a church here in Kosrae, all one learns is that you must work for your salvation. Years ago, we purchased a bunch of small books called, *Done*! After one service, God reminded me of that book, so Travis got one the next service. A week later, Travis saw me working at the church and came to tell me he had accepted Christ. Please continue to pray for Travis. He has plans to join the Army, but there is enough time for him to finish our discipleship.

Travis has four cousins that come to our youth group. Shawn and Stephen have come to church since our very first VBS. That year they made a profession of faith. We asked them about baptism when their mother, Emrina, was baptized last year. This past week we are putting the finishing touches on our baptistery, so I asked them about salvation and baptism. They both were unsure of salvation, so we sat down to talk the next day.

To our surprise, Shawn and Stephen brought their other cousins, Mitori and Melanie (sisters). We have been praying for their salvation for some time now, and they wanted to get saved as well. We were able to lead four teenagers to the Lord in one night. Now, all five want to start the discipleship

program together. Hopefully, all of them will be baptized shortly. Baptism is a big step for them. Heidi, who has finished our discipleship program, still wanted to learn more. Her dad has told her that she can attend our church, but cannot be baptized. Heidi is a college graduate, but there would be a family backlash if she were to be baptized! Please pray for these young people and their new life in Christ!

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren

Kosrae, FM 96944 danielfetter5@hotmail.com

> Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

Missionaries to Micronesia

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com